

Interkinder





Two weeks later we were back at our sports ground for our inter school competition which involved about 7 infant schools playing football. The children playing ranged from 4 to 6 years old. Mags reckoned one match with the younger kids was more like a rugby scrum as they all fell on top of each other!! It was a very hot day but the kids didn't seem to notice! Everyone had a good time and we almost won but lost on penalties.



The best young footballer I've ever seen

We have taken the service in church for 3 weeks running. ...we offered as the topic gave itself to three sessions. I think we learned quite a lot in the process too! It just takes a lot of time to prepare.

Our visitor, Deborah, left us at the beginning of October to go back to her flat even though she can't yet put weight on her right leg. She has also returned to her job, shuffling around with a walker. She stayed with us for 2 months.



We have felt the need for some good meetings on Parenting for our school parents and so we called in a Christian organization to take a series of 4 meetings. We had a good turn out for these and they were well received. The parents now have to decide if they want to continue and do a full course. Many have shown interest in this. We hope that as some do the course they will also encourage others to do it too.



Primary Sports Day

We are both well and so are most of our animals. Sadly, Munchie had to be put to sleep last night. We lost the battle against the tumours and she had started to fade but she still wagged her tail!!! It was a sad goodbye.

The Christian speaker born without arms or legs, Nick Vujicuc, came to Paraguay and spoke to crowds. There was a meeting especially for schools and we took all our secondary along. It took place in the big Pentecostal church and we were among the 12,000 students there. He also spoke to crowds on two evenings with people watching outside on screens as well as inside. He was very well received. He spoke to the Senate as well and had them praying for the country.



Yesterday most of the 4th Grade had their 1st Communion which we went along to. The big Catholic church was packed out. We were struck by how many people we knew there - lots of ex-pupils were there.



Thanks for your prayers and support. God Bless, Lots of love, Gwen and Mags xx